Economic Matters Committee House Office Building Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Economic Matters Committee:

We are writing on behalf of Maryland Association of the Deaf (MDAD) and with support from all the organizations that serve communities in the State of Maryland. We are asking you to support **HB 264** - Open Captioning Bill, sponsored by Delegate Harry Bhandari. This bill will require all motion picture houses to offer open captioning for each screening of a motion picture all day two times per week. This will give the Deaf and Hard of Hearing Community more access to watch the movies. Right now, the rule doesn't require the movie theater to provide the access.

Captioning, also known as same-language subtitles, benefits everyone who are children, adolescents, college students, adults and foreign people who are learning to read and write English. More than 100 empirical studies document that captioning a video improves comprehension of, attention to, and memory for the video. Captions are particularly beneficial for persons watching videos in their non-native language, for children and adults learning to read, and for persons who are D/deaf or hard of hearing.

Most importantly, the bill provides communities with the assurance and peace of mind that they have access to the movie without using devices or other methods same as other people who go to the movie.

Thank you for your time and attention to this important matter and we appreciate your support on HB 264.

Sincerely,

Kirsten Poston, President
Maryland Association of the Deaf
President@mdad.tv

Jacob Leffler, President
Baltimore City Association of the Deaf
bcadeaf2020@gmail.com

Gabrielle Davis, President
Prince George County Association of the Deaf
PGCAD2020@gmail.com

Apurva Varia, President Metro South Asian Deaf Association president@msada-dc.org Sean Markel, President
Maryland School for the Deaf
Alumni Association
seanmarkel@gmail.com

Amy Crumrine and Lori Leal RiseHands risehandscomm@gmail.com

Danilo Torres, President Latino Deaf Hard of Hearing Association Metropolitan D.C. <u>President@myldhh.org</u>

Elke Pieters, President Howard County Association of the Deaf epieters@gmail.com

Christopher D. Johnson, President District of Columbia Area Black Deaf Advocates President@dcabda.org Sean Markel, State Representative Deaf Grassroots Movement seanmarkel8@gmail.com

Min Cho, President Greater Washington Asian Deaf Association gwada.dmv@gmail.com

Leslie Zinza, President Maryland Deaf Senior Citizens detpep1948@gmail.com

Jeffrey Buxbaum, President Washington Society of the Jewish wsid01@gmail.com

Linda Stoltz, President
Maryland Deaf Community Center
Linda.Stoltz@deafmdcc.org